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ASH TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION
                                                
MEETING MINUTES
    November 20, 2018
7:00 p.m.

The Ash Township Planning Commission meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Vice Chairman Stumpmier. 

Members present: Sid Stumpmier, Darrell Mossburg, Jim Booth, Bob Lowry and Robin Carmack. 
Absent members: Don Kecskes, Eric Blaz, Eric Smith and Jan Langton. 
Others present: Jim Vaslo – Township Manager, and Adam Young – Township Planner. 
Motion #514 Meeting Minutes Approval.

Motion by Booth supported by Lowry to approve the Ash Township Planning Commission Meeting Minutes of August 21, 2018, as presented.     
Voice vote taken.       Motion carried.
Motion #515 Agenda Approval.

Motion by Booth supported by Mossburg to approve the agenda as presented. 

Voice vote taken.     Motion carried.
Communications

Godfroy, Wetzel, & Horkey, PLC letter regarding the proposed Ash Township Use Matrix, dated 9/26/18. 

Godfroy, Wetzel, & Horkey, PLC letter regarding Sign Ordinance, dated 7/5/18.  

Old Business
1. Review of the proposed amendments to the Ash Township Zoning Ordinance 7C, The  amendments would revise the listing of principal permitted uses and special land uses within the C-1 (Local Commercial), C-2 (General Service), C-3 (Heavy Commercial), FS (Freeway Service), I-1 (Light Industrial) and I-2 (General Industrial) zoning districts. Additionally, amendments to Section 2.02 (Definitions) and Section 16.01 (Special Land Uses) are proposed which relate to the revised listing of uses within the above-mentioned zoning districts.
The Planning Commission had already held a Public Hearing on the proposed changes to the zoning text as it pertained to the sections above and made a recommendation to approve to the Township Board. The proposed amendments were sent to Township Attorney Godfroy for review. The attorney returned the amendments to the Planning Commission with comments on several items. After careful consideration and a review of the attorney’s comments by both Planner Young and the Commission, it was the consensus of the member present that the attorney’s comments did not pertains to the current proposed amendments and that no changes  were necessary and that the text amendments should be forwarded to the Township Board with the original recommendation to approve. 
Attorney Godfroy comments will be taken into consideration at another time. No motions were offered. 

2. Sign Ordinance (Discussion Only). 
At the last Planning Commission meeting the subject of signs was discussed. Manager Vaslo, who was not available at that meeting, spoke to his frustrations in interpreting and enforcing the current sign ordinance as written. Township Attorney Godfroy also offered his thoughts and concerns with the current language in a letter dated 7/5/18. Township Planner Young authored a memo on the subject dated 11/13/18. In that memo he detailed his review of the sign ordinance, Article 23 of the Zoning Ordinance, and offer some proposed amendments for the commission to consider. After some discussion it was the consensus of the members present that some changes to the sign ordinance were necessary. Manager Vaslo and Planner Young thought that they should meet to discuss the ordinance further and prepare amendments for the Planning Commissions to consider. There were no motions offered.    
New Business

1. A Site Plan review for Parcel #5801-005-006-00, 84.5 ac of vacant land on Oakville-Waltz Rd, New Boston, MI 48164, owned by Bob’s Properties LLC and represented by Bob Carmack. The site plan is for a proposed Light Industrial Park.    
The applicant was not present. Manager Vaslo told the commission that the applicant did receive Planner Young’s review letter dated 11/12/18. In that letter the planner had a lengthy list of omissions and or concerns regarding the site plan prepared by Marusich Architecture and dated 10/22/18. The commission discussed the proposed development and the proposed location and it was the consensus of the members present that both were appropriate and they were looking forward to working with the applicant to see the project move forward. The applicant had requested a meeting with the planner to discuss revisions. That meeting will take place in the near future. Planner Young’s recommendation was to postpone action so that the applicant can prepare and submit a revised site plan with the omitted information. The commission concurred and with discussion ending the following motion was offered:  
Motion #516 To Table. 
Motion by Booth supported by Mossburg to table the site plan for 

Parcel #5801-5801-005-006-00 until such time as the applicant submits a revised site plan for consideration.           Voice vote taken.       Motion carried.
With no other business in front of the commission the following motion was offered:

Motion #517 Meeting Adjourn.  
Motion by Booth supported by Lowry to adjourn at 7:50 p.m.  

Voice vote taken.     Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jim Vaslo Township Manager
